wastewaterdeveloperservices@uuplc.co.uk B3 Inbox - Exchange 7 February 2023 at 09:30
Pre Development Enquiry for: Land Adjacent to 13 Green Close, Seascale UU Reference Number : 03527172
To: michael.podmore@day-cummins.co.uk

Good Morning, Michael

We have carried out an assessment of your application which is based on the information provided. This pre-development advice
on your drainage strategy will be valid for 12 months. Your drainage strategy will need to be reviewed by other competent
authorities as part of the planning process, and we advise that you carry out the necessary site investigations to confirm the viability
of your proposals.

If your investigations require access to our public sewer network, we ask that you contact our network engineers with a request for
an access certificate via our main contact telephone number 0345 6723 723 or refer to the link below:

https:/www.unitedutilities.com/builders-developers/working-near-our-assets/

Foul Water
Foul flow from this site will be allowed to drain into the public foul water/combined sewer system.

Our preferred point of discharge would be to the 225mm diameter public combined sewer located within the boundary of your
proposed development at an unrestricted rate.

If you are able to identify an alternative, more suitable point of discharge, we request that you contact us at your earliest
convenience so that we can assess suitability.

In accordance with our infrastructure plans we may ask you to change your point of connection. Therefore please contact us when
you are ready to formalise your drainage proposals, we would suggest before you submit for Full Planning.

Surface Water

All surface water flow from the proposed development should drain in-line with the drainage hierarchy, as outlined in Paragraph 80,
(Reference ID: 7-080-20150323), of the National Planning Practice Guidance. We also recommend you prioritise the use of multi-
functional sustainable drainage systems for the management of surface water in accordance with national planning policy.

Generally, the aim should be to discharge surface run off as high up the following hierarchy of drainage options as reasonably
practicable.
This is outlined as follows, in order of priority:

I. into the ground (infiltration);

2. to a surface waterbody;

3. to a surface water sewer or highway drain;
4. to a combined sewer.

For guidance, The North West SuDS Pro-Forma provides information on the appropriate evidence required at each stage of the
hierarchy, to demonstrate how each level has been discounted.

The Lead Local Flood Authority has responsibility for all surface water drainage concerns and their input to your proposal is
critical. You should also consider whether it is necessary to discuss your proposal with the Environment Agency, or Internal
Drainage Board (if operating in your area).

The Local Planning Authority are the determining authority for any application for planning permission and the appropriate authority
for determining cost viability of a proposed drainage scheme, such assessments are outside of the jurisdiction of United Utilities.



